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Székely History To Be Treated by Bucharest Propaganda Writing 
 
 Based on the decision of the [Rumanian Communist Party's] Political Executive 
Committee, the Rumanian Academy of Sciences was commissioned to write a history of the 
Székely ethnic group.  The guiding principles of the work were compiled by a group of 
ideologues close to Ceausescu's personal circle, and its main points were published in an 
article written by the leader's younger brother, the amateur historian Ilie Ceausescu, 
which appeared in No. 10, 1987 of the Magazinul Istoric (Bucharest).  The study attempts 
to present the Székelys as an ethnic group which the Hungarians "settled in ancient 
Rumanian territories with the aim of helping their colonizing goals."  As for the basic 
concept of the work, it asserts that Rumanians and Székelys always suffered together from 
the oppression of Hungarians, and that the hatred justly arising from this is what 
characterizes their co-existence in the present Rumania.  According to our information, 
the party leadership asked mostly Hungarians to write the individual chapters; although 
some of them were only asked to sign their names to the texts that would be written by 
others. 
 
 According to the plans, the chapter on the pre-feudal period -- i.e. the one dealing 
with archeology -- will be written by Zoltán Székely, a dilettante museologist from 
Sepsiszentgyörgy, who has remained for many years as the director of the local museum 
because he is trusted in Bucharest.  Collaborating with party and state security organs, 
Székely recently compelled two of his colleagues, Zoltán Cserei and Albert Kozák, to 
undertake writing the chapters dealing with the 14th and 15th centuries.  Interestingly, 
the latter two younger historians do not even specialize in these periods; this adds to 
the suspicion that the text will be written by others, and they will be asked only to 
contribute their names. 
 
 András Magyari, a professor at the University of Kolozsvár (Cluj), was asked to write 
the chapter on the age of Kuruc insurrections; and he was specifically asked to emphasize 
that the Székelys were oppressed by both the [Hungarian] Kuruc and the [pro-Austrian] 
Labanc troops. 
 
 The Kolozsvár historian István Csucsuja was commissioned to write the chapters on the 
19th and 20th century history of the Székelys. 
 
 Just as the Bucharest propaganda has for years referred to the ethnically Hungarian 
Csángós of Moldavia as "Magyarized Rumanians," the book in preparation will devote much 
attention to supporting the hypothesis that the Székelys have a Rumanian ethnic origins. 
 
 Originally, the study was top be published by the Rumanian Academy of Sciences.  
According to recent reports, however, the volume will be given the title Rumanians and 
Székelys, and brought out -- in several major languages -- by a publisher of travel books. 
                                                                           




